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Through the ebbs and flows of the unprecedented COVID-19 Pandemic, 
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Clarington has remained resilient and 
emerged in 2022 with a determination to re-establish long-time connec-
tions with our volunteers as well as community partners. This year saw 
the return of staff to the office, in-person board meetings, our annual gala 
and more  
importantly, a return to regular in-person activities with our Bigs and Lit-
tles. Though we have strived to implement and maintain hybrid options 
where possible, in propria persona has been a welcome change from the 
increasingly routine interaction with screens. 
 
Like many other non-profit organizations, Big Brothers Big Sisters of Clarington has had to ad-
just to the new post COVID economic realities. This means critically analyzing our current opera-
tions, finding efficiencies where possible, being open to new and innovative ideas, as well as se-
curing stable and diverse revenue streams. This will continue in the years to come, as the Board 
of Directors works collaboratively with staff to solve immediate pressing issues while seeking 
long-term solutions to ensure a strong financial foundation to which we can build future pro-
grams for our growing Clarington community. 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors, I would like to thank our hardworking and dedicated staff. 
Under the watchful eye of our Executive Director, they have overcome numerous challenges and 
continue to deliver valuable programs that have far reaching benefits to our community. 
 
Thank you to our generous and talented Board of Directors. Their diverse skills and experience 
have proven to be invaluable to the agency and to me personally. I look forward to working and 
getting to know you all during the remainder of my tenure as Chair. 
 
Thank you to our faithful donors, sponsors, and community stakeholders, who have played no 
small part in ensuring that our organization remained viable during these unprecedented times. 
Aside from their financial contributions, their ongoing support in our mission inspires others to 
get  
involved and contribute. 
 
Most importantly, I would also like to extend our heartfelt gratitude to our volunteers as well as 
our Bigs from our traditional and in school mentoring programs. Without their dedication and 
belief in our organization, we would not be able to deliver our Mission, Vision & Theory of 
Change. 
 
Steve G. Maddiss, Board Chair 
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As we come to the end of yet another year, we take time to reflect on a 
journey that was both challenging and rewarding. It was a year where 
we saw a resurgence within our Big Brothers Big Sisters of Clarington 
community, which resulted in the return to In Person activities. We were 
inspired as we were finally able to come together to witness our children 
and youth striving to reach their full potential, as the mentoring  
relationships we facilitated, provided a foundation of support,  
encouragement and opportunity, culminating in positive outcomes in 
the areas of Mental Health and Well Being, Social Emotional  
Competencies and Educational Engagement and Employment readiness. 
 
With our programs returning to in person activities, our school partners 
welcoming volunteer mentors back into their facilities and several of our 
events returning to pre-pandemic formats, our resurgence was cause for celebration. A celebration 
of all who stayed the course and helped us through one of the most difficult periods our agency has 
faced. Coming through this difficult period of transition, we recognize the need to acknowledge all of 
our stakeholders, and ensure that our gratitude is adequately expressed. As we move forth, we will 
work to increase our network of support while continuing to strengthen our relationship with cur-
rent supporters, as our journey continues and our new normal emerges. 
 
Throughout 2022 we worked to achieve our Mission and Vision with our Theory of Change guiding 
the work we embarked upon. We were tasked with engaging new mentors, new event participants, 
new community supporters and new staff members as two long term staff members said goodbye to 
embark on new journeys of their own. This proved quite challenging as many across our community 
were feeling the longer-term effects of the pandemic, both from an economical, social and a  
personal health perspective. Despite the challenges, we made positive inroads, increasing the  
number of children served by 45% over the previous year. A significant step toward our  
Pre-Pandemic levels. Our Board team also worked diligently to shape a clear direction or the future 
and a plan was put forth for approval in early 2023 and armed with a new strategic direction, we look 
towards the future with optimism and excitement. 
 
In looking back at the challenges and advancements of 2022, I am reminded of how fortunate our 
small agency is to have a dedicated team of staff members, a talented team of Board Members  
helping us find our guiding light, and of course our passionate team of volunteers who fully  
understand the impact our programs have on our children and youth, and who continue to support 
not only the children but our agency as a whole. We are also extremely grateful to our BIG BOOST 
monthly  donors, our Corporate Donors, our event sponsors and hundreds of our event participants. 
Without the support of everyone within our community, our mission would be impossible. I would 
like to  extend my sincerest appreciation to all those who played a part in our resurgence this past 
year and I  encourage everyone to stay connected as we move onward and upward. Join us, as we 
continue to witness the positive impacts our programs have on children and youth of Clarington 
who journey on towards their full potential. 
 
Darlene Brown, Executive Director 
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An hour a week is all it takes to make a huge difference in a child’s life, and over the last year, with our return to in 
person meetings we have had 40 adult, high school and college student in-school  mentors spending quality time  
with  147 school-aged  children. Our in-school mentors get the chance to feel like a kid again as they meet with their 
mentee to play games or sports, bake something, or use the computer. It is time well spent building a  child's  
confidence, sharing a laugh and learning something new.  

 
 

Our Bigs are doing BIG things with their Littles when they get together every week. 
Children who spend time with a mentor gain confidence, acquire new skills and com-
petencies and learn the importance of  showing care for others. Mentors experience a 
sense of  discovery and enjoyment as they experience the world through a child’s 
eyes.  

In 2022, we had 51 wonderful adult volunteers making a BIG  difference to 49 
children in the community. 
 
A BIG thank you to United Way Durham for helping to support our matches! 

 

A BIG thank you to the  Ontario Government—Ministry of Education ,  Municipality of  
Clarington Community Grant  & Durham Community Foundation for making  these in-school  
matches  possible! 

CHILDREN SERVED BY BBBSC PROGRAMS 
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CHAMPIONS OF CHANGE SUMMER CAMP Last summer 35 different children from 
across the Clarington community joined us for some fun in the sun at our Champions of 
Change summer program. This 6-week program provided our campers, aged 7-9and 10-
12, with a variety of exciting activities, games and outings all based around a weekly 
theme. From cooking up a storm, to spending the day at Cobourg Beach, our campers 
were challenged physically, socially and cognitively as good character development and 
leadership skills were encouraged daily. Through weekly guest speakers, a variety of 
workshops and many fun activities, our campers learned the importance of giving back 
in their neighbourhoods and communities.  
Thank you to the ESDC Summer Jobs Program and the Rotary Club of Courtice for  
supporting the return of this very successful summer experience.  

 

Go Girls! Healthy Bodies, Healthy Minds and Game On! Eat Smart, Play Smart, Live Smart are group based  
mentoring programs run by volunteer mentors. Through non-traditional physical activity, Go Girls! is designed to 
provide girls aged 12-14 with the information and support they need to make informed choices about healthy, active 
living. Through non-traditional physical activity and healthy eating support, boys aged  12-14 who participate in 
Game On! learn to make informed choices about a range of healthy lifestyle practices.  In 2022, we served 141  
children through these group mentoring programs.  
Thank you to the Ontario Government—Ministry  & Canadian Tire Jumpstart of for making 
these  programs possible! 
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Makenzie & Dennis Isabella & Dennis Big Sister Natalie & Isabella 

Dennis  

Makenzie & Big Sister Alana 
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Big Brothers Big Sisters of Clarington was limited in the number of fundraising events it was able 
to host in 2022. To those who participated, sponsored or supported these events – thank you. 

 

In 2022, as an alternative to our annual Bowl For Kids Sake event, we launched a virtual initiative called “Move 
For Kids”. This initiative provided registrants an opportunity to engage in a physical activity of their choice, for 
which they collected pledges of much needed funds to benefit BBBSC. Some examples of activities people chose 
to do were a “polar dip”, walking/running, social distanced relay activities and more. Including sponsorships 
and pledges, this online event raised over $6000 to benefit the various programs and services offered at Big 
Brothers Big Sisters of Clarington. 
  

This event was a great success as golfers gathered at Deer Creek Golf Club to enjoy a gorgeous 
day on the greens in September. The event helped raise just over $14,600. 

 

Gala 2022 came back in person with the theme being “Resurgence”.  An evening of  a delicious 
meal with speeches, live and silent auction, Dj and dancing annd even some of our Littles stepped 
upto the podium to share their story. Through sponsorship and ticket sales, we were able to gen-
erate just over $24,000. 

 

In May our 3 on 3 Road Hocket tournament returned to the pavement! Part of Clarington  
Boulevard was closed and we saw many local teams trying to tear up the pavement for the title in 
their divisions. The tournament raised $6,268. 
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Big Brothers Big Sisters of Clarington makes a difference in our community by 

providing children in need with one-to-one and group mentorship programs that are 

proven to help kids stay in school, avoid risky behaviour such as bullying, and grow up 

to be more civic-minded adults. Thank you to the following individuals, businesses, 

foundations, and clubs for their generous contributions of $500 or more during the 

2022 fiscal year to support our children’s mentoring programs. 

Aecon  Gange, Jeff  

Algoma Orchards Great Canadian Gaming Corp. 

Asbestos Workers Local 95  IBEW Construction Council of Ontario  

Black & McDonald Ironworkers Local 721  

Boilermakers Local 128  IUOE Local 793 

Calhoun, Brenda &  Dr. Kevin Calhoun Jacobs, Shelly 

Canadian Tire Bowmanville Kaitlin Corporation 

Canatom  Lakeview Vineyard Equipment  

Carpenters Local 27  Lindvest Homes  

Carpenters Union Local 397 Lions Club of Bowmanville 

Clarington Toyota Lions Club of Newcastle 

Colley, Elizabeth & Dr. Ron Stead LIUNA Local 183 

Crosby Dewar Inc.  Masood Vatandoust - Keller Williams 

CUPE Local 5555 McClurg, Jill 

Durham Community Foundation Millwright Local 2309  

Deely Family Millwright Regional Council  of Ontario 

Desjardins - Greg Lewis    Municipality of Clarington 

Dom’s Auto North American Steel  

Elexicon Energy Ontario Ministry of Education 

Enbridge Ontario Teamsters Construction Council  

EPSCA (Electrical Power Systems  Construction Association) Ontarion Trillium Foundation 

ESDC—Canada Summer Jobs Ontario Power Generation (OPG)  

Fairbrother, Wilma  
Fry, Rayna and Neil  

Provincial Building & Construction Trades  
Council Ontario  
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RBC Foundation Strike, Ron and Allison 

Regional Municipality of Durham Syvan Developments 

Rental City Treasure Hill Homes 

Rotary Club of Bowmanville 
UA Journeymen & Apprentice -  
Local 46  

Rotary Club of Courtice - Interact Club United Rentals  

Schwartz, Kelly  United Way of Durham Region 

Sheen, Susan  Valiant Rental Properties Ltd 

Sheet Metal Workers and Roofers - 
 Local 30  VanderDuim Mortgage Team 

St. John, Susan Vanhaverbeke, Edmond  and Sylvia  

St. Mary’s Cement Bowmanville Willoughby, Mike and Gayle 

Strike & Phillips LLP Williams Canada 

  

To become a monthly donor, visit:  

https://clarington.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca/monthly-giving-program/  

 
 

We would like to acknowledge our wonderful BIG Boost monthly donors whose  

contributions help to provide a stable source of revenue at all times of the year. They play a 

large part in helping the children and youth of our community to develop into self-confident, 

emotionally strong and socially-responsible adults. 

Brenda & Dr. Kevin  

Calhoun 

Olga Minikh Greg Worboy 

Chris Chadwick Amanda Lajeunesse Lyndsay Riddoch 

Elizabeth Colley & 

Dr. Ron Stead 

Amy Leighton  Tara McMaster 

Darlene Brown Laura Sciore Steve Maddiss 

Paul Halliday Susan Sheen Rick White 

Dr.  Debra Jefferson Sarah Vaisler Mark Repath 

Donna Metcalf-Woo Gayle & Mike 

Willoughby 

Chantal Penrose 

We would also like to  recognize 
those who donate monthly 
through the Benevity Fund:  
 

Adam Hobb 
Dawn Longmire 
Anonymous monthly donors 
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’
As we transitioned from the 2021 COVID-19 pandemic to a measured level 
of normalcy in 2022, our organization was also able to stabilize our  
finances. From an operational deficit in 2021, we ended the fiscal year 
2022 with a small surplus due to increased revenue from donations, 
grants, and program registration coupled with controlled expenses. A  
surplus for a non-profit organization like ours in 2022 was not a small feat 
as it was a  challenging year for comparable organizations, and it displays 
unified dedication to being financially responsible on the part of the  
Executor Director, the superb efforts of our staff, and the Board of  
Directors. 
  
We expect headwinds in 2023 due to a weak economic outlook where many experts anticipate a recession. 
The inflation is at an unprecedented level and is being swiftly felt by all income groups, which will likely have 
an adverse effect on donations and fundraising efforts while increasing our expenses. We are adjusting and 
adapting to our new normal, where we can no longer expect substantial assistance from the government, 
such as the CEWS (Canada Emergency Wage Subsidies), which was instrumental in balancing our financials 
during the COVID years. Therefore, our organization is committed to pursuing more consistent revenue 
streams to combat the financial downturn but requires the assistance of our donors and our community to 
continue our efforts in guiding and mentoring the youths of the Clarington community. 
  
I want to offer a heartfelt thank you to all of our sponsors, donors, and volunteers that have supported our 
organization through your time, money, and efforts. We can continue our agency's mission because you  
believe in us. I ask that you continue to trust us to positively impact the lives of wonderful families in  
Clarington. 
  
Mike Choi, MBA 
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The Board of Directors of Big Brothers Big 
Sisters of Clarington wishes to extend a 
very warm thank you to our volunteers, 
staff, sponsors, donors, and supporters.  
 
Because of you, the young people we serve 
in this community enjoy and  benefit from 
various programs full of fun, friendship, 
adventure and  challenge. They are given  
opportunities to acquire and develop new 
skills, raise their self-esteem, and build 
self-confidence. This in turn helps to  
prepare them to play a significant role in 
our local and global communities. 
 
You have assisted in reaching out to touch 
lives as you lead our young people  
towards a bright and bold future where 
they can believe in a brighter future.  
 
Thank you for helping to ignite the power 
and potential of each young person we 
serve. Your contributions in 2022 truly 
mean the world to them! We look  
forward to your continued support 
through 2023 & beyond. 

THANK   
YOU! 


